Associate Dean Meeting
October 30, 2014
Attendees: G. Bradley; K. Durben; S. Feldner; V. Fitzgerald; A. Fritsch; K. Gibson; J. Hossenlopp; B. Kennedy; S. Mandernack; J. McGibany; M. O’Hear; L. Pan; J. Schimmels; R. Stuart; J. Zanoni
Guests:  William Welburn

Climate Study

Jean Zanoni presented an overview of the campus climate study.  She is a member of campus climate working group; Dr. William Welburn is leading the project.

The purpose is to promote constructive participation, create a welcoming environment, and promote environment for working and learning on campus.  The climate study working group includes faculty, staff, and students.  They are working with Rankin & Associates; Rankin has conducted studies in more than 120 institutions.

Twelve focus groups were held earlier in the month.  A survey will be distributed in spring (February?) and results will be reported to campus in fall.  There is a campus climate study website on the provost’s page and it will be updated as the project continues.  http://marquette.edu/provost/climate-welcome.php
While there have been studies of specific areas, there has never been a campus-wide climate study.
What actions have been taken as a consequence of studies in other institutions?  Some studies had a low response rate and weren’t very useful.  The results of studies have pointed out weaknesses and strengths on campus.  Studies have furthered efforts for a system-wide diversity plan.  The University of California system completed a survey last year and worked with the data to identify areas that need improvement.
Preparing Future Faculty and Professionals
The PFF program has been around for 20 years.  It has been altered considerably and is now the Preparing Future Faculty and Professionals program.  It is open to all masters and Ph.D. students and stresses professional development.  There is a research track and an industry track.  Programs include interview skills, highbred classroom, adapting to modern reality, etc.  It’s now much more flexible and adaptive to student needs.

Individualized Development Plan (IDP)

Part of the PFFP is the IDP.  NIH requires this.  A template available, and the IDP has been integrated into PFFP program as one of the first things students do.  NIH requires reporting on how IDPs are being used.  There was an email sent to current NIH awardees to inform them of the new requirement.  The question on the NIH report asks about what type of development opportunities are made available to students.  Any new award account setup paperwork will tell investigators this is a requirement.

Responsible Conduct of Research (RCR)

RCR seminars are being held.  They consist of eight hours of face-to-face training on various aspects of research in a continuous rolling seminar format (Grad9953).  Students will receive a note on their transcript to show training.  

Needs of Colleges and Departments Regarding Research

The Graduate School, the Office of Research Compliance (ORC) and the Office of Research and Sponsored Programs (ORSP) are looking for more feedback – What do you need from us and others to move research forward?  If we’re looking to reach $40 million in awards, 550 applications will need to be submitted.  Last year 390 applications were submitted.  What can we do to start planning for future needs at this point?

A faculty member has stated that he currently runs his funding through the Medical College of Wisconsin because indirect costs are higher at MU. If we charge the federal government an indirect cost rate that doesn’t even cover all of our indirect costs, why would we give companies a break?  Any time we have corporate support we have to demonstrate that it has an educational mission.  Sometimes headaches from working through MCW are higher than they would be here.  The Intellectual Property Review Board (IPRB) is looking at models that other institutions use to make working with industry easier (e.g., University of Minnesota).
The issue is partly cultural; the culture will have to change to reach the goals.  We are right-sized for teaching and would have to grow the faculty to do more research.  Also, additional grad student support is needed.  A lot of faculty are staffing labs at MU; at universities with more research oriented goals, this is being done by grad assistants.

ORSP should look at growing the tuition support pool.  Is there enough credits to support all tuition commitments on grants now and in the future?

It takes a lot of time to write grant applications and may be beneficial to give the gift of time to some people as well as recognition of grant writing time.  The Promotion & Tenure committee uses department and college guidelines to determine how someone has spent their time.

There are a number of retirements coming up in the next five years, this could be one area of growth.  Investing in programs that have the capability of expansion.

The dean of each college needs to be on board with wanting to grow research in the college.  This sets the tone in the college.  It is important to have a dean who is supportive of the mission.  Strategically if a college is going to hire people to do more research, to give fewer faculty a larger amount of time for research could be more productive.  Colleges also need to have the ability to give start up packages.  How will they be funded and at what level?  This could determine the ability to get experienced faculty rather than novice faculty.

If you increase faculty by 30% you can double research productivity.  It’s not just having time, but contiguous time is needed.

These conversations need to be had with deans.  Further, we need to be creative during times of constrained resources.

Cultural issues were mentioned.  The percentage of associate professors who submit grant applications is lower than the percentage of assistant professors and full professors who submit grant applications. Any thoughts about career mentoring?
There are groups that facilitate career mentoring.  Maybe the conversation needs to be what grants are applied for, not if grants have been applied for.
Is there anything we could do to get people to think about interdisciplinary clusters of research?  A lot depends on faculty who say they want to be a part of it.  It can be as simple as meeting for coffee once a month. 

A writing group model has worked well for applying, getting proposals written and out for review.  The group can help each other set goals and be accountable. It’s effective because you have to show up with something written or face peer pressure.  It can be helpful, but won’t help people who aren’t going to change.

In regard to culture change, there could be negative consequences for people who aren’t research active.  The disadvantage to this is that the best researchers are often best teachers.  Do you want to take them out of classes?

The College of Engineering has academic load measure.  Faculty who are less research active do teach more.  Junior faculty are unlikely to develop a career without a propensity for research.

Tradeoffs made with mid-career people may perpetuate problems with new people (e.g., it’s up to you as a junior faculty to choose career path, teaching or research).  It is a concern that younger faculty members are getting this message.

More incentives other than more teaching may be helpful.

Opportunities are not always utilized e.g., Way Klingler Fellowships).  Science and engineering have more applicants; humanities & social sciences don’t generate many applications.  We need to encourage people to take advantage of opportunities (e.g., the work that is going on with the Latino well-being group.)
What can ORSP do to change the culture to be more grant seeking?
ORSP is starting a humanities advisory group.  Having direct input from faculty will be helpful so we can understand what we need to do.  What can we do more globally (e.g., Dr. Luft’s Germany funding opportunities talk; UWM was invited)?  Marquette does not have a representative on the Wisconsin Humanities Council – how do we get someone appointed?  We also need to think about larger, more collaborative grant opportunities.   ORSP is open to working with any type of group and pulling different people together in different ways.  Examples are Conversations About…, and the role ORSP has played in community engagement efforts.  

There are things happening and always room for more.  The Clinical and Translational Science Institute (CTSI) members are working on next round of CTSI funding.  There is activity surrounding the Global Water Center.
We need to hear what faculty interests are.

Big grants give us the opportunity to hire program coordinators and others.  Merging resources would help.

There is interest between MCW, UWM & MU to do medicinal research.  What can we do?  Let ORSP know, start doing initial searches and get together and talk about opportunities.

There is a grant research center (publishes Foundations in Wisconsin) in the library – could this be a resource or a way to connect community partners?  There is an orientation on Thursdays that is open to everyone.
The PIVOT funding database is available to everyone on campus and is probably underused.  It can be accessed through the ORSP website.
University Advancement is another source – corporate foundation relationships & gifts.
We need to think about what is possible moving forward and what we need.
Funding Information Services

1. Foundations in Wisconsin: a Directory published annually by the Raynor Library annually. It covers every active, grantmaking foundation in the state of Wisconsin. 1,276 foundations are profiled, including contact information, total assets, grants paid and areas of interest. The directory is available in Print and Online formats. The online program will perform keyword and subject searches of the directory profiles in Foundations in Wisconsin. 

Access to the Directory is available via MARQCAT by searching the title Foundations in Wisconsin.  The directory is also available for purchase.  

2. The Funding Information Center collection includes most publications of the Foundation Center in New York. Also available are a wide selection of books, directories, periodicals, and annual reports of foundations. The Center also houses Internal Revenue Service returns (990 PF's) for Wisconsin foundations.

The major databases available for use at the Center include: Foundation Directory Online Professional - A comprehensive directory of all private foundations in the country. Also includes some major corporate giving programs and a grants index and Foundation Grants to Individuals Online - Describes the foundations that fund students, artists, researchers, and other individual grant seekers. 

3. Orientation Sessions - Group Orientations and the grantseeking process are held on twice per month on Thursdays at 10:00 am. You must register to attend a session by calling (414) 288-1515.  If that time is not convenient for you, please call.

The following dates are the next scheduled Orientations: Thursday October 16 | Thursday October 30

